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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:    

JANDA BLACK, 206-706-8303 or janda@seanet.com
WORLD BIKE FOR BREATH ANNOUNCES FIRST ASTHMA PROGRAM AWARD:

 CLINIC IS FOUNDED IN INDIA 
SEATTLE – November 5, 2002 – World Bike for Breath, a Seattle-based non-profit organization whose mission is to raise money to help fight asthma worldwide, today announced the first recipient of their Asthma Program Awards. International Asthma Services will receive equipment to create a pulmonary lung function laboratory in Kolkota (formerly known as Calcutta), India.  With the arrival of a computerized spirometer, oximeters, nebulizers and peak flow meters donated by World Bike for Breath, the lab will open this December to treat an estimated 20,000 people with asthma and lung diseases in the city made famous by Mother Theresa. 

“Funding this project was critical in meeting the needs of people with asthma in Kolkota,” says Paula Holmes-Eber, Ph.D., President of World Bike for Breath.  “Over the next four years our goal is to give over $5 million dollars away to asthma research and programs for children with asthma around the world. I can think of no better place to start than in the city where Mother Theresa first began helping the sick and dying on the streets.” 

The new laboratory and clinic, which will be housed in Barrackpore, an industrial suburb of Kolkota, will provide services at minimal to no cost.  Until now many patients in the area with lung diseases had little hope for care, other than the once-a-year three day asthma camps run free of charge by International Asthma Services.  Asthma, however, is a chronic illness, which according to World  Bike for Breath’s Director Maureen Koval, M.D. can require extensive monitoring and adjustment.  The establishment of a clinic where patients can be seen regularly is a significant step in avoiding emergency care and severe, perhaps fatal disease progression.
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“It is important that Americans understand that asthma is a serious and growing disease. In the U.S. alone someone dies from asthma every 1.7 hours,” reports Dr. Holmes-Eber, who herself has asthma and will be cycling 15,000 miles around the world with her husband and two daughters to raise awareness of the disease.  Their ride, which inspired the formation of World Bike for Breath, will take them through 25 countries in 20 months.  

To learn more about World Bike for Breath or Asthma Program Awards, you can visit the web site at www.bikeforbreath.org or contact them at bikeforbreath@hotmail.com or 206-855-2907.
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